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Dear Parents/Carers, 

Welcome to our Summer edition of the newsletter.  This term has flown by with a huge amount of activity in the 

classrooms and behind the scenes. 

The first half of the Summer Term is always a challenge as we juggle the end of year assessments whilst making 

sure our children get a full and varied curriculum.  As you read through the newsletter, hopefully you will see 

that we achieved both! 

Our Year 6 and Year 2 children have been fantastic in their attitudes towards the end of Key Stage tests.  They 

have all tried their very best and that is all we ever ask of them.  They’re now all done and finished so we move 

on to a greater feeling of normality.    

Our EYFS team had an extremely successful Local Authority moderation.  Every 4 years or so, schools are chosen 

to be moderated  and the Local Authority colleagues spend two mornings in school (one for pre-assessment and 

one assessment day).  They were extremely pleased with what they saw - they commented on how well our 

staff knew your children and how many or our writers may have the chance to reach the ‘Exceeding’ standard 

rather than the ‘Expected’ standard.  Our predictions are, once again, likely to be well above the National 

Average.  

Alongside all the opportunities your children have had this term, we have successfully put our Post OFSTED 

Action Plan into action.  This includes: 

 A new Writing cycle; 

 A new Maths cycle; 

 Restructuring of our Pupil Progress Meetings; 

 Investment in new assessment resources; 

 A review of senior roles and responsibilities; 

 Organising INSET days on Maths (24th July) and Writing (4th January) to help develop teaching and 

learning in the classroom; 

 Organising a Peer Review with two Headteacher Colleagues from my Primary Learning Network to 

help evaluate the impact of our actions so far. 

These refinements will help strengthen our ability to make sure every child makes progress and that our strong 

attainment profile in EYFS and Key Stage 1 is replicated in Key Stage 2.  Thank you for all your support during 

this process - knowing that our parents are supportive for the work we do has really been a key factor in 

keeping staff morale high. 

Enjoy reading the class updates from this term, and I wish you all a restful half-term break. 

Matt Hickey 
Head Teacher 
@headhighwood 
































